BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 24th 2017

Present

Mr Carruthers (in the chair), Mrs Haddock, Mrs Buss, Mr Jones, Mr Dyke, Mr Bruin, Mr Hughes (arrived later)

4 parishioners

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

101.1 Apologies for absence.
Mr Slee (EDC) –another meeting to attend.

Mr MacInnes (LDNPA parishes’rep.) – unable to attend.

Mr Hughes – would arrive late because of a prior meeting.

101.2 Declaration of interests in agenda items.
None were made.

101.3 Minutes of the meeting held on November 22nd 2016
Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Carruthers.

101.4 Public comments and concerns

An e-mail had been received from a parishioner expressing opposition to the parish council giving any funds to the Bell Appeal. Mr Hall, who was present, explained that the Bell Appeal was entirely a stand alone project with no public funding from either the PC or the PCC but private sponsorship of the new bells.

A letter had also been received from Miss Bowman reminding the council about damage to both Chapel Bridge and Grange Bridge which Highways had agreed to remedy. Mr Carruthers said that he would contact Highways and remind them about the work.

101.5 CCC, EDC and LDNPA reports.
None of the relevant people were present.

Mr Hughes (CCC) gave a brief report when he arrived later in the meeting.

101.6 Finance.

Bank balances at 30/12/16,  Current account  5926.27

                                             Business reserve  1001.86

All cheques issued in November had been cleared.

LDNPA grant had not yet been received.

Accounts to be paid;-  Clerk’s salary           375.00

                                    ½ SLCC sub.              38.50

                    A. Milne –grass contract        1200.00

                                                                    1613.50
In current account following payments and receipt of the LDNPA grant;- 5312.77

Payments were authorised and the cheques signed by Mrs Buss and Mr Bruin.

The Clerk reported that the precept request had been submitted to EDC.

101.7 Suggested additional bus shelter for Bampton Grange
Mr Jones had carried out some research into whether an extra bus shelter was required for the school children in Bampton Grange and reported that it was a complicated issue with uncertainty over the need.

After some discussion it was suggested that the best site for a shelter would be adjacent to the phone box and it was agreed that investigations should be carried out to determine ownership of the site, planning conditions and the actual need.

The Clerk would ask for comments in the newsletter.

101.8 Community Asset registration
There was considerable discussion on whether the Crown and Mitre should be registered as a Community Asset in view of its value to the community.
Mrs Haddock proposed that the Parish Council should back the community asset registration.

Mrs Buss seconded the proposal and a vote was taken. 3 councillors were in favour, 2 against and 1 abstained. As there was not unanimous support for the proposition Mrs Haddock and Mrs Buss said that they would investigate the matter further and would try to get support from parishioners for the registration process to be begun.

101.9 Updates on previously discussed matters.
a) Phone box closures.

Mrs Buss had nothing much to add except that the box at The Howes appeared to be safe but that the Bampton Grange one would probably be disabled.

b) Notice boards.

The Clerk had had a report that the board at the Memorial Hall was in need of attention but it was said at the meeting that it had since been repaired.
The new board at the church gate had yet to be installed but Mr Carruthers and Mr Bruin would do the work.

c) Road closures.

Necessary resurfacing and gulley renovation work was ongoing. Parishioners had been informed by the contractors which stretches of the road were involved and when they would be closed.
d) Knipe fingerpost.

It was reported that the fingerpost had been restored to its original condition with a crown finial but there was concern expressed by a parishioner over the wording on the sign. It indicates Whale and Lowther rather than Askham with the result that drivers often go straight ahead to Low Knipe by mistake. Mr Carruthers agreed to contact Highways and ask for it to be changed.
It was also said that ambulances are still going along the Whale road when called to Bampton instead of the ‘main’road. It was suggested that a ‘Do Not Follow Sat Nav’ sign at the Askham end of the Whale road would be beneficial and Mr Carruthers would mention this to Highways.

101.10 Millennium Footpath extension
Mr Dyke reported that he had had no response from PFK regarding a possible extension but the LDNPA were keen to get on with the work that he had proposed to them.

101.11 Planning application
7/2017/3002 1 Smithy Croft, Bampton. Alteration and extension.

There were no objection to the plans and the Clerk would inform the Planning Team.

101.12 Councillors’ concerns.

Mr Carruthers had received complaints about aggressive horses on Knipe Scar and he had contacted Cumbria Commoners Association for advice. He had been told that it was a complicated situation with no easy solution. He would draft a letter to the owners concerned and circulate it to councillors for comment before sending it .

Mrs Haddock was concerned about the green waste skip not being brought until mid April as there was already waste to be disposed of. It was agreed that the council would pay for a skip to be brought earlier in the season and Mr Carruthers would contact the hire firm that had been used before.

It was noted that Mr Evans who had acted as Highwayman for the parish  for many years was now unable to carry the work out and a replacement was necessary. The Clerk would thank him for all his work and ask for volunteers through the newsletter.

Mr Hughes arrived.

Concern was expressed over the state of the swing bridge and Mr Carruthers explained the position regarding inspection and repair. He would remind Mr Clare, CCC, that he had said that something would be done this year.

Mrs Haddock said that she could share the parish maps that the First Responders possess if required by others.

101.13 Items for the next agenda.
Nothing specific was noted.

101.14 Date of the next meeting.

Tuesday March 21st.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.50pm.  
